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Explaining the New Good Faith Estimate
I’m pleased to provide our clients, friends and neighbors with an explanation of the new Good Faith Estimate or GFE2010. 

While the changes reflect a desire for each mortgage loan transaction to be more transparent, allowing borrowers to compare costs between lenders, the result is significant additional confusion and angst. 

I’ve tried to answer your most basic questions for the GFE 2010. I’ve included an annotated GFE and Initial Funds Worksheet for your assistance. 

As always, you’re encouraged to seek the assistance of an attorney to help you review your loan documents and answer your disclosure questions. 

We offer a fixed fee package for borrowers to review their disclosure and loan documents and walk them through the loan closing procedure. The fixed fee for this service is $250.00. Please contact this office if you’d like additional information on this or other services. 

Summary

Here are the major items to look for in the GFE 2010:
1. The “Origination Fee” on Line A of the GFE includes the Loan Origination Fee plus all other lender fees. 
This is a poor choice of words to use here. Most loan officers will charge you a loan origination fee. Unfortunately the term “Origination Fee” on the GFE confuses borrowers into thinking that these are the same things – they’re not. The Origination Fee on the GFE will include the Loan Origination Fee plus any other lender fees – underwriting, processing, doc prep, etc. Look at the 800 lines in the Initial Funds Worksheet for a true breakdown of the Origination Fee set forth in Line A of the GFE. This is the only way you can make a true comparison. 

2. Your closing costs on the GFE includes things paid for by the Seller – notably the owner’s title policy. 

This is the biggest faux pas of this legislation. For whatever reason, the government now mandates that the cost of the owner’s title policy be included in the estimate of your closing costs. The gasp from borrowers is audible when they see their closing costs overstated by some $1,500 to $2,500 in the normal transaction. 

Rest assured that unless you provide other wise in your contract, this is not your cost. 

3. My GFE does not reflect other Seller paid closing costs. 

The new GFE does not provide a place for the Seller paid closing costs contribution to be noted. Again, this is very confusing and misleading. 
4. I’m not using the title company listed in my GFE. 

The new GFE rules place significant risk and exposure on the lender for improper disclosure. The rules allow a safe harbor for the use of title fees – thus you’ll see lenders use the fees of a standard title company in order to take advantage of the safe harbor rules. 

This allows the lender to avoid having to eat a fee change that arises at the last minute from a service provided. 

Please review my comments together with the attached annotated GFE and Initial Funds Worksheet prior to starting the loan process. 

Please contact my office for information on our fixed fee document review program.  
Austin Office - 3571 Far West Blvd. #265, Austin, TX 78731

